
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 26 June 2003 

19. NEW ZEALAND COMMUNITY BOARDS’ EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT TO NATIONAL 
COUNCIL 

 
 The Board received a report from the Community Advocate informing the Board of the New Zealand 

Community Board’s Executive Committee report to National Council for May 2003. 
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


